
Final Pastoral Plan for the parishes of the Clearf ield Deanery - October 2023
Click here to view more resources

Restructuring of parishes in the Clearf ield Deanery will be effective December 1, 2023.

Prayer - Planning - Possibilities 

	 Parishes that will not experience change at this time

St. Basil the Great Parish, Coalport
Parish church

	H oly Trinity Church, Ramey
	 Secondary mission church*

St. Francis of Assisi Parish, Clearfield
Parish church

	 PARISHES THAT WILL BE PART OF A MERGER

St. Timothy Parish, Curwensville
Parish church

	S t. Bonaventure Parish, Grampian, will no longer be partnered with
	 St. Timothy Parish, Curwensville, and merges into St. Timothy Parish, Curwensville.

	 St. Bonaventure Church becomes a secondary mission church of 
	 St. Timothy Parish, Curwensville. A Saturday evening or Sunday Mass will still be offered 	
	 at St. Bonaventure Church.

+

+

*A secondary mission church offers at least one Saturday evening or Sunday Mass; a secondary church 
does not. See the full definitions at www.ErieRCD.org/planning.html.

https://www.eriercd.org/planning.html


PARISHES THAT WILL BE PART OF A MERGER (continued)

Christ the King Parish, Houtzdale
Parish church

	I mmaculate Conception Parish, Osceola Mills, will no longer be partnered with 
	S t. Agnes Parish, Morrisdale, and merges into Christ the King Parish, Houtzdale. 

	I mmaculate Conception Church becomes a secondary mission church of 
	 Christ the King Parish, Houtzdale. A Saturday evening or Sunday Mass will still be offered at 	
	 Immaculate Conception Church. 

St. Agnes Parish, Morrisdale
Parish church

	S t. Agnes Parish, Morrisdale, will no longer be partnered with
	 Immaculate Conception Parish, Osceola Mills (see Christ the King Parish, Houtzdale, above).

	S t. Mary the Assumption Parish, Frenchville, merges into St. Agnes Parish, Morrisdale, and 
	S t. Mary of the Assumption Church becomes a secondary mission church of St. Agnes Parish. 
	 A Saturday evening or Sunday Mass will be offered at St. Mary of the Assumption Church. 

	S t. Severin Church, Drifting, remains a secondary mission church, but now of 
	 St. Agnes Parish, Morrisdale. A Saturday evening or Sunday Mass will still be offered at 
	 St. Severin Church.

	S s. Peter and Paul Church, Grassflat, remains a secondary church, but now of 
	 St. Agnes Parish and now without mission status. 
	 Ss. Peter and Paul Church will not have a weekend Mass.

	S s. Peter and Paul Church, Hawk Run, remains a secondary church of
	 St. Agnes Parish, but now without mission status. 
	 Ss. Peter and Paul Church will not have a weekend Mass.


